

## 

May 2020

**SERVING AS:** 

Southwest USA
Field Director &
Director of Outreach
and Recruitment

## **SERVING THROUGH:**

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 www.mwbm.org

## **SENT BY:**

Bible Baptist Church Pastor Ricky Gravley 110 Talley Avenue Rossville, GA 30741 706-841-2726

## STAY IN TOUCH:

nathansaunders@mwbm.org (406)360-9392

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Thank you so much for your prayers for our family and for your faithful support!

The last 2 months have proven to be much different than we all had planned, but we can say with much certainty that OUR GOD IS FAITHFUL! All of our scheduled meetings from mid-March through mid-May were canceled, but the Lord has met every need! Our sending church, 2 other supporting churches, 2 families, 1 missionary, and 2 churches that we've never even been to, were gracious to send special offerings for our family. God has proven that He will take care of us!

We were so excited to "hit the road" again a couple of weeks ago. We were privileged to be in a missions conference in Coushatta, Louisiana where we had a wonderful time with the church family, as well as the other missionary families. What a joy to be able to worship together again! We then drove back to GA for my (Nathan's) graduation service where I received my Bachelor of Theology from Heritage Baptist College, a ministry of our sending church. I praise the Lord for the heart that our Pastor and Bible Baptist Church have to equip others for the work of the ministry!

This past week we were blessed to present our ministry in Buford, GA at our first "drive in" service! All of the honking did take a little getting used to, but God sure met with us and we were thankful for the opportunity to sing and present our ministry there.

Next week we will travel to TN, where we will be for the majority of June and July. We are so thankful for the churches that have scheduled us to be with them and I ask that you please pray as I continue to call to schedule meetings for the fall season. Praise the Lord that we are now at 33% of our needed support! Even through a pandemic, God brought in 3 new supporters!

The Reach the World Youth Conference had to be canceled for this summer, but we are excited to continue planning a Florida conference that will be in January, and the Georgia conference that will be next summer. We have other pastors that desire to host a Reach the World conference in their area as well, so please pray that God will open doors and make a way to challenge more youth with the need for the Gospel around the world!

We would also like to share a new ministry of Macedonia World Baptist Missions! This fall we will be launching the Macedonia Institute of World Evangelism; an online, 2 year course of study, taught by veteran and seasoned missionaries from all over the world! If you would like more information about MIWE, please visit www.mwbminstitute.org or contact me to have the information mailed to you. We are so excited to see what God will do through this new ministry!

Thank you again for your prayers and financial support.

In His Service,

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders



